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one person in 11,000 now goes to ]aw,
as against one in every 3,000 in 1823.
And in Canada the falling off in liti-
gation is ahinost as great,~ and yet
hundreds are rushî'ng into a profession
that every year is findiug less worIk
to do. The old adage" «that fools rush
in where angels fear to tread," would
seem to hold- good

THE doctrine of reasonable. dbubt-
"It was a great day in, court; a wvhole

cominunity was aroused with indig-
nation'against a man on trial for an
oujýrageoub niurder. Thq town was
feverish with suppressed exi-itement
whose violent demonstration wvas re-
strained by the knowledge of the fact;
that an honest man, loy-al to the law
and truth, ad.vocated the defence.
The testimony, purely eîrcumE4-antial,
was given by the witnesses; the pro-
secuting officer addressed the jury,
and then arose the counsel for the
Prisoner. H1e wvas Abrahamn Lincolin;
]ooking with bis earnest bonest gaze
into the eyes of the twelve jurors>
whule the populace listeneci with
anxious respect> ho 8aid: "For days
an d niglits my mind lias suffered a
constant worriment and trouble. I
have thouglit and thouglit of~ this
terrible case , of the brutality of the
murder which we aro- investigating ;
of the deserving of the miurderer,
under the law of Ood and the law of
man, to receive th(- severest penalty,
.the, punishment of death. A.nd, my
friends, I have fox:med un opinion
which in- ail candour and honesty I
now express to you. It is my opi nion
that the man who sits in your pre-
sence, my client, is a guilty man!'

The crowding citizens mnade an appre-
ciative demonstration. «'But,> sgïd
Lincoln, « I ai-, not sure of it.' Thu6
was invoked by the honest advocate,
whose manhood vitalized lis utterancé,
the beautiful liumanity of that grand
principle of the law-the doctrine cof
the reasonable doubt; and the twelve
mon set the prisoner free." This is a
quotation from the Hon. Luther
Laflin Mill's oration before the. Chi-
cago Law Students' Association. We
would strongly recomrnend ail lawyers
and public speakers~ to study the
spee4ches of lincoîn-he was a great
orator, one of the foremost that ever'
lived. True oratory is always simple,
clear and terse. Lord Chief Justice
:Russell in a speech before the Hard-
wicke Society said: 'IThe worid is
full of men who have hothing par-
ticular to say and can say it with
grace, and with what soinetimes passes
for eloquence, but there is no one in
the -world whohaving anything worth
saying, bas ever been found to be un-
able to clothe that which is ,worth
saying, in intelligent and vigorous
language.

"'Webst.er, the greatest forensic
figure of the country, whieh Mr.
Bayard, our distinguished friend and
guest of to-niglit, represents, said
that 'true eloquence consists in vigor
of thouglit, and ini earnestness of con-
viction,' and I should be sorry if the
meinbers whoni I address, who are
young, s1hould make a facility of
language, often properly described as
glibness of language, the great end to
be achieved.. Men, if they watch well,
find that in listening to the speeches
of others, they are more impressed


